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Dear Pastors and Ministry Leaders, 
 
Merry Christmas to you and your families! 
 
Thank you for all your hard work - you are truly appreciated! 
 
We would like to encourage all of you to promote the upcoming national workshops at IPEC in your 
communities. As each seminar is confirmed, they will be listed and open for registration on 
the FamilyFed.org/dpworkshops webpage. 
 
There are several 4-Day and 7-Day Divine Principle workshops coming up as well as some new Lecture 
Training workshops, which will equip the participants to more confidently teach the Divine Principle in 
their local community or Tribal Messiahship activity. 
 
The next 7-Day workshop starts in just a few days, from December 28, 2015 - January 3, 2016. It's going 
to be a powerful experience led by IPEC Education Director, Andy Compton, and Gerry Servito from 
HQ’s Evangelism and Education team. There are currently 20 people registered from around the country, 
and there's space for more. 
 
We are also conducting the first Lecture Training from Jan. 3-6. It will be co-hosted with CARP Las 
Vegas, and is catered to youth, ages between 18 to 30, who would like to learn how to teach the Divine 
Principle. The main instructor will be Gerry Servito. 
 
Scholarship Opportunity: If any community would like to send a representative to attend this month's 7-
Day workshop, they can attend the 3-Day Lecture Training with a full scholarship. Make sure they answer 
"Yes" when the form asks if they attended the Dec. 7-Day workshop. These workshops are running back 
to back, so it’s convenient to stay a few extra days for the training. 
 
We understand this may be late notice for some. Don’t worry if these dates don’t work out, we will be 
posting our 2016 calendar soon so you can better prepare for future workshops. However, if someone 
feels called to spend New Year’s in Las Vegas, and study the Divine Principle in the awesome place that 
True Parents built for us, sign up now! 
 
Thank you, and God Bless, 
 
Demian Dunkley 
Director of Evangelism 
ddunkley@ unification.org 
Family Federation for World Peace and Unification USA 


